30 Septembher 32

ROBERT BORZAKIAN
1101 Eighth Street
Charlestown, MA 02129

Dear Robert,

This letter is to inform you that the Primate and Diocesan
Council of the Diocese of the Armenian Church of America have
officially approved and oonfimmed the proceedings and elections
of the Annmal ACYDA General 8ssembhby reeebthnly held in Hartford.

We extend to you recognition for your efforts in serving the
Armenian Church during the past two years as a mmmber of the
Central Conncil of the Armenian Church Youth Organization of
America. Your presense on the ACYOA Central Comncil brought
sinceréty,and a quality character that assisted in making the
Councll of the past year a succsessful and accomplished-filled
group. You helped in making the Council a more harmonious
body that had been experienced for several years.

We extend to you our best wishes for future sucesss in your
God pleasing endeavors - bohhoih €hdrohtastdesecular areas. Ve
are confident that whatever your involvement, you will bring to
to it your sincere dedication and fair character.

Your participation in your local parish is of greater importance
that ¥ou may think. We have discussed the means to change and
progress, however we must remember that 1t begins on the local
level where the change and progresssis most directly felt. You
can be the one to initiate change and really assist in the local
youth program for your parish. We cannot think of anyone more
concerned or abaé tooadminister to the real needs of the young
people of the Holy Trinity Armenian Church. We both know ®f the
real needs that exist there, perhaps you will meet the challenges
and begin the stages to initiate change.

May God bless you and your family.
Sincerely yours,

JAMES MAGARIAN
Exective Secretary - ACYOA




